

345 Tuxedo Avenue Brooklyn Heights, Ohio 44131 ♦ Office: (216) 749-4300 ♦ Fax: (216) 741-3753

July 12, 2019

NOTICE

Council will take action on the following legislation at their **Regular Meeting of Council** held on **Tuesday**, **July 16, 2019** in Council Chambers at 345 Tuxedo Avenue, Brooklyn Heights, Ohio:

ORDINANCE 55-2019- AN EMERGENCY ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION 5.08 MILITARY LEAVE SECTION OF THE PERSONNEL POLICY AND PROCEDURAL MANUAL OF THE VILLAGE OF BROOKLYN HEIGHTS

This notice is in accordance with Section 30 of the Codified Ordinances of the Village of Brooklyn Heights.

Aaron D. Frank Clerk/Treasurer

The following meetings will be held **Tuesday**, **July 16**, **2019** in the Council Chambers of the Municipal Center, 345 Tuxedo Avenue, Brooklyn Heights, Ohio 44131:

There will be a Safety committee meeting at 6:30 pm to discuss Fire department chase vehicle and Police video systems.

There will be an Ordinance Committee meeting at 7:00pm to discuss P.O.S. inspection and Building Vehicle

There will be a Regular Meeting of Council meeting at 7:30pm.



345 Tuxedo Avenue Brooklyn Heights, Ohio 44131 ♦ Office: (216) 749-4300 ♦ Fax: (216) 741-3753

July 12, 2019

Dear Resident,

I am creating and appointing an Ad Hoc Recreation Committee. As per our Charter, I will appoint Chairman Les Foote and members Joe Blados and Matt Walsh to serve on this committee. Traditionally, all council members attend most committee meetings. I have also assigned Special Projects Manager Joe Presot to attend these meetings as well.

By definition, this committee is separate from the 501.C3 Park Board. The Park Board has By-Laws as filed with the State of Ohio. Raising funds and maintaining their status is independent of the Village budget and finances. As the Park Board finances and volunteers dwindled, the village assumed responsibilities to continue our programs.

This Ad Hoc Recreation Committee is not limited in their agenda. Topics that have been raised: Upper Park changes and beautification. High cost to parents for their children to play travel leagues. Paver brick fund raising? Individual donations of equipment and landscaping. Replacement of stair cases.

I also hope this group considers construction of a Multi-purpose Recreation Building. I have had potential ideas drawn several times. With a large enough nucleus I believe this can be achieved.

I have scheduled the first committee meeting on Tuesday, August 13th at 7pm. These meetings will be posted and open to the public. The sessions will be recorded and minutes provided according to the Sunshine Laws.

I hope you consider joining this group and continue to make Brooklyn Heights all we can make it!

Sincerely

mayor mike